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OVERSEERS OF: 
 
 
 
 
 

LIVING WORD TOPICS- 

February 3, 2019 
 “Behold, All Things Have Become New” 

A New Birth 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OTHER MISSION WORKS 

OVERSEEN BY THE K. E. CHURCH: 

 
*MISSOURI INSTITUTE OF  

BIBLICAL STUDIES, GHANA  

 

*EAST AFRICA SCHOOL OF 

BIBLICAL STUDIES 

FEBRUARY 3, 2019 

BULLETIN  

RAY’S REMARKS:  
 

Dear brethren, Greetings from Aboaso, Ghana.  

Bill and I are doing well and staying plenty busy with the school. I have already taught 
every day this week and two days I have taught the entire today.   

A big thanks to brother Brent for preaching for me and teaching class while I was gone. I 
missed having him with me on this trip, but I can’t think of anyone better to spiritually feed 
you while I am gone. I know he did a great job! 

The new class really seems engaged and serious about their studies. They seem excited 
to be here and are really showing themselves ready to learn. I am proud of them all and 
thankful that they have committed the next two years of their life to studying God’s Word. 
Please pray for these men that the might step up to the challenge and that they might 
accomplish the ultimate goal of training to become Gospel Preachers for the Lord.   

Chapel this week is going well. I always love to hear and see the enthusiasm of our African 
brethren when they sing praises to God.  We have had some great praise offered to God 
this week in song. We have also had some good chapel lessons presented to challenge 
our new students. I spoke Monday, Bill spoke yesterday, and brother Henry spoke today. 
Brother Henry is one of our graduates from last year and the last class here in Ghana. He 
did a great job and we are very proud of him and his commitment to the cause of Christ.   

We were able to get several needs taken care of around the school. We were able to finish 
the office and move it outside to another room, so that the room we had previously used 
could be used as a student bedroom. We are also working on getting curtains for all the 
bedrooms in the school house so that students will have a little more privacy and to help 
with mosquitos.   

It’s hard to believe that we will be leaving in just two days, but tomorrow will be another 
great day of classes, study and fellowship here at the school. Our time here has gone fast, 
but we have accomplished a lot and I know the school and our new students are on a 
surer footing for the days ahead over the next few years.  

Please pray for Bill and I as we travel back leaving here Friday at 3:30 p.m. and after 
gaining all of our hours back passing through different time zones we will arrive in 
Springfield on Saturday at 3:30.  Lord willing we will have a safe and peaceful trip home. 
I love you all and look forward to seeing you Sunday. God bless! 

           *Ray Sullins*   

   
 

  

                                                              

                                                                              

          

 
 

  

THE LIVING WORD PROGRAM 
 

Sunday morning at: 
7:30 A.M.  

KOLR – Channel 10 
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K.E. FAMILY LIFELINE 
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ELDERS’ CORNER:            

Greetings from the elders at K.E: 

Pray that everyone is keeping warm in this frigid 

weather. If anyone is having problems with the 

cold, please let someone know so we can help in 

some way. 

Keep brother Leon Wake in your daily prayers as 

he is having severe health problems and is in Cox 

South Hospital. Also, keep his family in your 

prayers as well.  

On Sunday, brother Brent Green did a great job 

presenting the lessons.  

Brother Bill and brother Ray will be returning home 

from Africa later this week. Pray they have a safe 

trip. The elders prefer we don’t bring food and 

drinks in our auditorium. Be safe in getting out of 

our houses in this cold and snowy weather. 

Hopefully it will be warm this weekend. 

All of February, we will be collecting food items to 

replenish our pantry. If you can help with this work 

we can get our supplies up for those in need. 

See all on Sunday for our Worship services.      

                                     Gary & Jerry  

 

 

 

 

TEACHERS: 
A new quarter is just few weeks away. Please let 

the office know your Spring curriculum needs.   

Sa~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

NEW HOME: 
K.C. Hamrick 

324 Park Avenue C/O Hands of Heartland 

Omaha, NE 68131 

(402) 614-0794 
KC is now in a group home that helps develop skills for 

the developmentally disabled. He has a job in a 

protected environment and is doing well. He would 

love cards of encouragement and your prayers. 
 

PRAYER LIST 
 

MEMBERS:  
Leon Wake – Cox #305 bed-1 kidney and stomach complications. 

Ray Sullins & Bill Heavin – As they travel home February 2nd. 

Laurie Slider – Hernia surgery scheduled for February 7th.  

Maegan Sanders – MRI results showed tumor is shrinking.    

Reva Lewallen – Receiving treatments for her back. 

Wesley Ewing– Neck brace till mid-February. 

Robbie Heavin- Recovering from surgery. 

Marge Langston – Asthma making her recovery slower. 

Shirley Blades, Freda Fielder, Erma Folsom, The Gardners, 

Deanna Giles, Jan Green, David Guiheen, Ken Lee, Mary Mainor, 

Wanda McElfish, Mary Patchell, Donna Rothermel. 
 

IN ASSISTED LIVING & HEALTH CARE FACILITIES: 
Jeannie Bradley-Woodland Manor1347 E Valley Water Mill Rd#A-10  
Evelyn Long- Maple Wood- 1146 E. Lakewood #1 65810 

Lucy McGinnis–Woodland Manor1347 E Valley Water Mill Rd (03) #B26 
  

 

OUR HOMEBOUND:   
Pat Bailey, Ruth Brownlow, Mary Gazette, Earlene Owens, Alma 

Palmer, Bonnie Turner 
 

 

FAMILY & FRIENDS OF OUR MEMBERS: 
Brenda Osbern and her family, Donetta’s friend – family problems.  

Paul Hyde, Bob’s dad- Failing health-receiving home Hospice Care. 

Jerry Ridenour,Wanda’s bro-in-law–heart-valve too blocked for surg. 

“Sis”, Betty Layton’s friend in OK. Diagnosed with stomach cancer. 

Lavon Arnold, Betty Layton’s 6 yr. old great-grandson- behavior prob. 

Ginnie Grimm, Mary Patchell’s daugh. - Receiving treatment-Mayo Clinic.   

Stormie Patchell, Mary’s granddaughter–pray for her bible study. 

Edith Thrasher, Deanna Giles’ mom – in Ozark Riverview Manor.  

Tammi Simmons -John & Donna Rothermel’s niece – has cervical cancer. 

Alma Schmidt – Marge Langston’s friend-recov. from cancer surgery.  

Linda Caldwell, Jennifer Koontz’s mom- endometrial  cancer. 

Rick Griffiths,Wanda’s son-in-law, Has many health issues & dialysis. 

Darlene Osborn, Angi Moody’s mom – has a fracture in her neck. 

Mark McClure, brother of Rosemary Medley – diag. with pancreatitis.  

Jackie Mardon, Jeanna’s aunt (CA) cancer & obedience to the Gospel.  

Mary Long –Anita’s sis-in-law –CMH nursing home Rm.#105 (Bolivar). 

Caleb Blades, Shirley’s grandson – needs continued prayers.  

Roy Drake, Alice’s father-in-law (Harrisonville cong.) health recovery. 

Darrell Snow, Brinda Duncan’s brother – lung cancer. 

Marilyn Snow, Brinda’s sister-in-law – having health problems.  

Allen Fischgrabe pray for his continued health (kidney transplant). 

Mona Page-Rose Mary Medley’s sister-continuing home rehabilitation. 

Laura Acton, Susie’s daughter-in-law- cancer 

Robby Ross, the Lee’s friends’ son (OK)- prostate cancer.  

Spencer Grenup, Evelyn Long’s renter’s brother-accident- paralyzed. 

Linda Smith, Donetta’s friend in St. Louis- heart & lung problems. 

Betty Morrison, former member of K.E. -several health concerns.  

Pat & Regina Woods, former members at K.E. – Health concerns. 

Judy Grant, Friend of many-undergoing treatment for colon cancer. 
 

Teresa Clark, Ken Chorice, Judi Davis, Amy Jo Garretson, Leah & Carson 

Hamm, Ron Hass, Pearl Hollan, Anna Ray, Janice Rogers, Adrian, Kristen & 

Alexis Smith, Danny Wheeler, Ann Wilson. 

  

  

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 3, 2019 
 

 
MORNING WORSHIP:  
Welcome:  David Fielder  

Sermon: Ray Sullins  

Song Leader: Gary Duncan 

Opening Prayer: Jerry Sullins 

Scripture Reading: Casey Rice  

Closing Prayer:                        Larry McCarty 

 

SUNDAY EVENING SERVICE 5 PM: 
Song Leader: Seth Hass 

Opening Prayer: Andy Heavin   

Sermon:  Ray Sullins 
Closing Prayer: Isaac Hoffman 

 

LORD’S TABLE – FEBRUARY: 
Seth Hass Tyler Reid 

Dante Villarreal Tyler Gardner 

John Rothermel Chase Sullins 

Dwayne Green Bob Hyde 
 

PM LORD’S TABLE:     Gary Duncan  

  Isaac Hoffman 
 

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 6TH - 7 PM: 
Song Leader: Chase Sullins 

Opening Prayer: John Fielder   

Devotional:  Ray Sullins 
Closing Prayer: Dante Villarreal 

 

DRIVERS FOR FEBRUARY:  
Sunday Morning:   Mary Patchell 

Sunday Evening:   Mary Patchell 

Wednesday Evening:   Charles Williamson 
 

 

 

OUR RECORDS ~  1/27/19 
Sunday Bible Class                                         101   

Sunday Morning Worship        131 

Sunday Evening Worship                                                     119   
Contribution      $5726.29                   

           

Wednesday Night 1/23/19   107 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

IN “SEARCH” OF THE LORD’S WAY 

Sunday – 7:00 A.M.  KOLR  10 

FEBRUARY 3, 2019 

“RESPONDING TO JESUS” 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

Live streaming of classes and services: 

kecoc.org 
 

 

 UPCOMING K.E. EVENTS: 
Jan 30  - Fifth Wednesday Devotional- All meet in Auditorium. 

Feb 2 – Ray & Bill scheduled to return home from Ghana. 

Feb 3 – Elders’ & Men’s meeting – 4 PM. 

Feb 5 – Tuesday Ladies 10AM in the fellowship room. 

Feb 9–Men’s Breakfast: All Ladies invited! Sign-up  in foyer. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

THANK YOU: 
Thanks to all for the recent birthday and holiday 

cards; and thank you for the cards through out the 

past year. May you all have a blessed 2019. 

                                In Christian Love, Bonnie Turner 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BOYS BRING DRINKS, GIRLS BRING DESSERT 

Elder on Call for February: Jerry Sullins 

 

 

 

FEBRUARY IS... 
 

FILL OUR PANTRY MONTH!  
 

CANNED ITEMS NEEDED: 
 

SPAGHETTI ‘N MEAT BALLS 

BEEFARONI  

RAVIOLI 

 

 

If you are able to help with this good work, please 

place your items on the cart under the foyer table. 

 

ATTENTION LADIES:  

Please join us  

for a   delicious breakfast and an                        

       encouraging devotional  

at the 

    

 February 9th at 8 AM 
     

                Please sign-up on the foyer table               

                so we can prepare enough food. 

 
 

 

 

 
February Men’s Breakfast,  

 


